

CHRIST THE SAVIOUR C.E. PRIMARY SCHOOL

The Grove, London W5 5DX | New Broadway, London W5 2XA www.ctsprimary.org.uk | admin@cts-school.org | 020 8249 6800 | Headteacher: Mrs K.Tramoni

Monday, 29th November 2021

Dear Parents,

As you will have heard over the weekend the Government has increased measures to stop the spread of Covid -19. Positive cases of covid-19 at Christ the Saviour have matched the local picture and we are experiencing a slight increase in cases across the school with single cases in Reception, Year One and Year Five and multiple cases in Years Two, Three and Four. As we approach the end of term we shall try to balance increased measures to control the spread of coronavirus along with ensuring our pupils continue to receive a full curriculum offer as they approach Christmas and the excitement that brings.

We have updated our risk assessment in response to the increasing cases and ask that parents support our school community to remain as safe as possible by:

- Engaging in regular lateral flow testing using LFD at least twice a week at home to pick up any
 asymptomatic cases. We encourage daily lateral flow testing if your child has been identified as a
 contact of a confirmed case.
- It is imperative that any pupils who have any covid symptoms such as a high temperature, a loss of taste or smell or a persistent cough should not attend school and must take a PCR test. We are finding that other common symptoms amongst children are headaches and body aches.

PTA Christmas Fair

We have moved most of our Christmas Fair stalls outdoors at the Broadway Site on Friday - so wrap up warm! We will ask parents to wear face coverings when visiting the small number of stalls that will be located indoors. There are lots of ways to support our fantastic PTA with their fundraising before Christmas so please do what you can:

- Sponsor your child in their Santa Dash. Link here: https://www.justgiving.com/campaign/CTSsantadash2021
- Purchase some raffle tickets, extra books are available on ParentPay.
- Christmas Jumper day (Wednesday, 15th December) with donations to the PTA on the gate

Reception Performance

We will be limiting attendance at our Reception Christmas Performances to **one adult per child.** We know this will cause disappointment to families but in this way we are able to offer social distancing for everyone in attendance. We will ask parents to wear a face covering in the Hall throughout the performance.

Nursery Sing-A-Long

Similarly, we will be limiting attendance at our Nursery sing-a-long to one adult per child.

Advent Carol Service

Our Broadway Site Advent Carol Services will take place on the following dates:

Tuesday, 7th December at 2pm, Year 3 and Year 4
Tuesday, 14th December at 2pm, Year 5 and Year 6
We politely request that all parents attending wear a face covering in line with Christ the Saviour Church's risk assessment.

Christmas Lunch

Our staff and pupil's Christmas lunch will be served on Wednesday, I5th December. Nursery and Broadway parents should purchase a meal on ParentPay in the usual way. If you do not wish your child to have a Christmas meal you might like to pack a special treat in their packed lunch box on this day. Christmas crackers have been purchased for everyone!

With best wishes,

Mrs Tramoni